
RULES OF PROCEDURE 

PACIFIC SOUTHWEST REGION BUSINESS MEETINGS 

As provided in the by-laws, Robert’s Rules of Order-Newly Revised shall govern the Regional 
Assembly/ Gathering business meetings. 

While the privilege of debate is granted to all, voting on business matters is limited to those persons 
who are designated Voting Representative or their alternates. Vote Cards will be included in Voting 
Representative’s Registration Packets. At the Assembly, when a designated alternate replaces a 
Voting Representative, this person must report to the Credential’s Committee to confirm their status. 
They should then use the Voting Card of the Voting Representative they have replaced. 

The Business Committee sets the order of business and the time for debate on each resolution. Both 
the order and time limits can be altered by the Assembly. Each person may speak three minutes on 
Assembly business items. The normal procedure is a speech in favor, followed by a speech against. 
This rotation continues until all who wish· have spoken or debate time expires. 

Microphones are marked as PRO, CON and PROCEDURAL. Please use the appropriate microphone 
when addressing the Assembly. Once at the micro phone, wait to be recognized by the chair, then 
state your name and church. 

The Business Committee receives all non-emergency resolutions 120 days prior to the Assembly. 
They classify each resolution into one of the following: (1) Reports, (2) Operational, Policy and 
Organizational Items, (3) Study Documents, (4) Items for Reflection and Research, and (5) Sense of 
the Assembly Resolutions. 

REPORTS are summaries of ministries performed and plans, as well as audited financial statements 
of units and commissions of the region. REPORTS are “received” or “not received.” 

OPERATIONAL, POLICY AND ORGANIZATIONAL ITEMS are those which establish policy, institute 
or revise structures or procedures, authorize programs, approve directions or mandate actions. These 
items are “adopted” or “not adopted.” 

STUDY DOCUMENTS are a study and analysis of a subject which involves ethical, moral or religious 
elements and on which it is deemed important that members of the Christian Church (Disciples of 
Christ) be more thoroughly informed as an aid to the formation of Christian opinions and judgments, 
or on which the judgment of individuals or groups is desired. Study Documents are “commissioned” 
or “not commissioned.”



ITEMS OF REFLECTION AND RESEARCH introduce critical issues that require further exploration 
before they could be addressed in resolutions, study documents, or items dealing with church 
policies or operations, and those that may never lend themselves to “yes-no” votes. These items are 
“accepted” or “not accepted.” 

SENSE OF THE ASSEMBLY RESOLUTIONS are expressions of the Assembly concerning a moral, 
ethical or religious matter confronting the church, the nation, or the world. Adoption of a resolution 
must represent agreement by a majority of an assembly’s voting representatives that the conviction 
or view expressed is based on Christian insights and is a part of their witness to Jesus Christ. 
Resolutions are developed for the guidance of the Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ) of the Pacific Southwest Region and for a Christian witness to the world from 
the Assembly. The text of a proposed resolution should be so phrased as not to bring into question 
the Christian commitment of those who do not agree. These resolutions are “adopted” or “not 
adopted.” 

Resolutions may be considered for action or discussion only. Any modification of the resolution, 
except for minor editorial matters, will be referred to the Business Committee for consideration and 
brought back to the Assembly for action prior to the end of the Assembly. The Assembly may also 
refer an item to an existing constituent group (standing committee, unit, etc.) with the understanding 
that it will be brought back to the next Assembly. 

Each resolution will be introduced by the Second Vice Moderator, Chair of the Business Committee. 
The introduction of each item is considered the “Main Motion;” and is assumed to have been 
properly seconded. 

Nominating Committee Report: Elections shall be by majority vote. If there is more than one 
nominee for a position, the election shall be by ballot. There shall be no proxy voting. The 
Nominating Committee Chairperson will bring these items of business. 

EMERGENCY RESOLUTIONS are those resolutions that are submitted after the deadline for 
Resolutions (120 days prior to the Assembly). Emergency Resolutions should only be submitted 
because of regional, national and /or worldwide conditions becoming known after the 120-
day deadline. Emergency Resolutions will be submitted to the Business Committee for their 
consideration and classification. 

A quorum of the Regional Assembly shall be the voting representatives present and voting.


